Ian, 

hope you're well and busy with all the new students. 

We've got a couple of cycling schemes which cross University owned land and are hoping to get the support of the University Estates Department for their development. 

Hardy Lane Sports Fields, Chorlton - This is a Neighbourhood Renew Funded scheme to upgrade the existing footpath from Hardy Lane in Chorlton to the Trans Pennine Trail at Jackson Bridge. We consulted with local residents and councillors and asked for the University's estates department support. While they have shown that they are not opposed to the scheme and would like to try and tackle problems of motorcycle use of the sports fields at the same time, they are not providing a clear view as to if they will support the scheme. As were time limited on providing this scheme we may have to drop the proposal if we don't receive support for the proposal. Do you have any dealing with the estates department and can you lend you support for a improved link for cyclists and pedestrians? 

Whitworth Lane, Fallowfield - I'm looking to develop this link from Moseley Road via Whitworth Lane towards Birchfield Park and Dickinson Road within next years Capital programme. As you may be aware the scheme was previously proposed a couple of years ago but the University Estates Department who have an ownership interest in Whitworth Lane would not support the scheme due to the uncertainty over the future use of Whitworth Lane at the time. We have received support from St. James Primary School which is located on the route who are trying to increase journey's to the school by cycle/walking, however again we need to know that the University will support the proposals for a shared use of Whitworth Lane for the scheme to be viable overall improvement to the cycle network. 

I am concerned that if we continue to have little support from the University's estates department for the provision of cycling scheme on land in their ownership we will be unable to provide significant improvements to cycling in these areas. 
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